リスニングテスト (この問題にはCDプレーヤーが使用されます)

#### Part I.

- (1) a. One of the Asian countries.
  - b. One of the European countries.
  - c. One of the African countries.
- (2) a. Four apples. b. Five apples. c. Fourteen apples.
- (3) a. A lot of people flying into the sky.
  - b. A lot of people making their paper balloons.
  - c. A lot of people writing their wishes on the paper balloons.
- (4) a. It looked like a movie. b. It looked like a restaurant.
  - c. It looked like a movie star.
- (5) a. Chinese. b. Japanese. c. English.

#### Part II.

 $(6) \sim (10)$ 

- **B** 次の英文中の( )内の語を文に合わせて正しい形に直しなさい。 ただし、1語とは限りません。そのままでよい場合はそのままを書きなさい。
  - (11) Have you ever (try) climbing up Mt. Fuji?
  - (12) The baseball game is (hold) in Osaka every year.
  - (13) Mr. Spears wants you (finish) your homework by Friday.
  - (14) The food I (eat) at the restaurant was very delicious.
  - (15) Karuizawa is one of the (popular) places in summer.

### ■ 2018 年度入試問題 英語

- $\mathbf{C}$
- 次の日本文の意味を表すように、( ) 内の語句を正しい順番に並べかえなさい。 ただし、不要な語が1つあります。
- (16) 私の父は、私に自転車の乗り方を教えてくれました。 (ride/way/taught/to/a bike/me/father/my/how).
- (17) これはあなたのお兄さんが探しているカバンですか。 (for / the bag / looking / is / brother / at / this / your / is )?
- (18) この湖はあの湖の半分の大きさです。
  This (twice / large / that / as / lake / half / is / one / as ).
- (19) 彼らが帰宅するまでに夕食を作らなければならない。 I (come / dinner / they / will / cook / until / have / home / to).
- (20) なぜこのペットボトルがこの机の上に置いてあるのですか。(is / putting / plastic bottle / on / why / put / this / this desk )?
- 次のテーマを題材にして英作文をしなさい。使用する単語数は40語以内とします。 ただし、カンマ、ピリオド等は数に入れません。
  - (21) The person I respect

### | | 上 | 次の英文を読んで、あとの設問に答えなさい。

Once upon a time there was a lazy young man in a village. He didn't work at all and just ①hung around. He used all the money he had.

"I have to earn some money. How can I get money without doing anything?" he said to himself.

One day he passed by a farmer's pumpkin field. Then he found one strange pumpkin. ②<u>It looked like a big egg</u> and \*glittered in the sunlight. "③<u>(is/pumpkin/a/that/what/big)</u>! I will use this to get money." After he looked around to see nobody was there, he picked up the pumpkin and walked away.

After a while, a man on a horse came toward him very slowly. The man was from one of the European countries and he \*recently arrived in America. He was riding a horse, looking around the field. When they passed by each other, the man on the horse saw the pumpkin in the young man's hands.

"What do you have in your hands?" the man on the horse asked.

"This is a horse's egg," said the young man.

"What? In America, horses \*lay eggs?" The man on the horse was surprised.

"Yes. The egg will become a wonderful horse for the horse race."

Then, the gentleman got off his horse and said, "Can I buy the egg?"

"\*No way! The egg will \*hatch a little pony soon. 4 It's not for sale!"

"Please give me the egg. I will pay you well for it."

"O.K. If you really want it, how about 100 dollars?"

"I have 100 dollars with me now. I will take it."

"Be careful not to break the egg. If it's \*broken into pieces, you will lose everything".

The gentleman paid the young man and walked away.

The gentleman was \*delighted and he rode his horse with the pumpkin under his arm.

⑤ He saw the farmer who grew the pumpkin. The farmer looked at the pumpkin and said, "He has the same pumpkin as the one which I got as a \*reward at the local food contest!" The farmer didn't really care about it, however, and smiling, he walked away. After a couple of miles, the horse suddenly \*stumbled \*downhill. The gentleman held the horse trying not to drop the pumpkin, but it dropped from his hand and rolled down the hill.

"Oh, no!" He started running toward it. Then the rolling pumpkin \*crashed into the woods and was \*smashed to pulp. Behind a tree a fox was taking a nap. The pieces of pumpkin landed suddenly near the fox. The fox was so surprised that it ran away.

The gentleman thought, "The egg hatched a little pony. My pony has just run away. Please stop!

Oh, how fast he runs! It will be the greatest \*racehorse in the future!"

### ■ 2018 年度入試問題 英語

The gentleman thought, "The egg hatched a little pony. My pony has just run away. Please stop!

Oh, how fast he runs! It will be the greatest \*racehorse in the future!"

The gentleman tried to follow the pony but he couldn't catch it.

"Oh, it was a big loss!" The man felt sorry forever.

- \*glitter ぴかぴか光る \*recently 最近 \* lay eggs 卵を産む \*No way! いやだ
- \*hatch ひながかえる \* broken into pieces 粉々になる \*delighted 大喜びをする \*reward 賞品
- \*stumble つまづく \*downhill 下り坂 \*crash ぶつかる \*smashed ぐちゃぐちゃになる
- \* racehorse 競馬

(出典:「アメリカ民話」 小学館)

- 設問 1. 下線部①とほぼ同じ内容を表す語句をア~ウから一つ選び、解答欄(22)に記入しなさい。
  - T. He walked all the time.
  - イ. He played all the time.
  - ウ. He did nothing all the time.
- 設問2. 下線部②を日本語に直し、解答欄(23)に記入しなさい。ただし、Itの内容を明らかにすること。
- 設問3. 下線部③が「あれはなんて大きなカボチャなんだろう」となるように並べかえて、解答欄(24)に記入しなさい。
- 設問4.下線部④とほぼ同じ内容を表す語句をア~ウから一つ選び、解答欄(25)に記入しなさい。
  - P. You can't sell the pumpkin.
  - イ. You can't buy me the pumpkin.
  - ウ. You can't buy the pumpkin.
- 設問5.下線部⑤を日本語に直し、解答欄(26)に記入しなさい。
- 設問6. 次の(27)~(29)の質問に英語で答えなさい。
  - (27) What did the young man find in the field?
  - (28) What happened to the pumpkin when the gentleman was riding his horse?
  - (29) Why was the fox surprised?
- 設問7. 次の(30)~(31)の質問に日本語で答えなさい。
  - (30) なぜ若い男は、カボチャを売ることにしたのですか。
  - (31) 紳士はなぜ "The egg hatched a little pony." と思ったのですか。

### 

Good role models are hard to find. Do you have ①one? Maybe your role model is a parent or grandparent. Maybe it is a student in the upper grade or a teacher at your school. Maybe your role model is a historical person from long ago.

When I was a child, I didn't look forward to growing up. I thought becoming an adult would be boring and \*stressful. ②I didn't know any adults who really enjoyed life. Of course, I knew that I could not \*remain a child forever, and that made me sad.

I was 15 years old when I found a role model that made me want to become an adult. I was no longer a child, but I was not quite grown up. It happened in a small town in southern Hokkaido, called \*Setana. I went to Setana to work as a volunteer for a group of young and \*struggling \*dairy farmers. It was an interesting and useful way to spend part of my summer vacation.

The young dairy farmers in Setana worked harder than anyone I ever knew. Back then, ③they were too poor to have many farm machines. From raising dairy cows to burning fields in preparation for planting; harvesting, and storing \*hay and \*alfalfa, they did all the work by hand. ④It was the hardest work I have ever experienced.

At the end of one exhausting day, I was told to \*patch the holes in my rubber work boots. They were \*slashed by the sharp stems of bamboo grass when we were clearing the fields. I began cutting round or square patches from spare pieces of rubber. The farmer was cutting patches for his own boots into moons, stars and hearts even though he looked tired to me.

I suddenly realized that becoming an adult with adult responsibilities didn't have to mean a life of \*routine, hard work. It meant that we could find joy even during the most difficult times. That day I found a role model for the kind of adult I wanted to become. I began to look forward to the challenges of adult life with humor, \*curiosity and a creative mind.

Many years have passed since that day. I found new role models for the different stages of my life, including models for how to raise children, how to grow old and how to prepare for death. I found role models among the living and I found role models from the past. Someday, somewhere, maybe I can become a role model for the people who come after me.

出典: (The Japan Times ST, Finding Role Models by Deborah Davidson, May 19, 2017)

<sup>\*</sup> stressful ストレスになる \*remain ~のままでいる \* Setana せたな町(北海道南部にある町)

<sup>\*</sup>struggling 大変そうな \*dairy farmers 酪農農家 \* hay ほし草

<sup>\*</sup>alfalfa アルファルファ(野菜の一種) \*patch つぎを当てる \* slash サッと切る \*routine 日課の \*curiosity 好奇心

# ■ 2018 年度入試問題 英語

設問2.	下線	部②を日本語に直	し、解答欄(3	33)に記入しなさ	: / y °		
設問3.		部③とほぼ同じ意 こ記入しなさい。	味を表すよう	に、次の(	)に適切な語を答え	、解答欄	
	They	were (	poor (	) they (	) have farm ma	chines.	
設問4.	下線	部④を日本語に直	し、解答欄(3	85)に記入しなさ	γ <sub>2</sub> °		
設問5.		[問に日本語で答え せたな町の農家の	-				
	(37)	筆者はどんなこ	· とができる人	が大人だと述べ	<b>ごていますか。</b>		
	(38)	大人になってか 2つ答えなさい。		なロールモデル	を見つけましたか。		
設問6.		質問に英語で答え Why didn't he			なさい。 up when he was a	a child?	
	(40)	What was he	told to do a	after the day's	s work?		
設問7.	次の	各文が本文の内容	と合っていれ	<b>ιば T、間違って</b>	ていれば <b>F</b> で答えなる	<b>え</b> い。	
	(41)	When he was	a child, he	didn't want	to be an adult.		
	(42)	When he was	fifteen, he	decided whic	h job he wanted to	o do in the future.	
	(43)	The volunteer	work in S	etana was the	e hardest he has e	ver experienced.	
	(44)	The dairy farmachines.	mers in Set	tana did their	work by hand alt	though they had far	rm
	(45)	The person he wanted to be.	e met in Se	tana was a ro	ole model for the l	xind of adult that h	e

設問 1. 下線部①は何を表していますか。 4語で答え、解答欄(32)に記入しなさい。

# ■ 2018 年度入試解答 英語

	(1)	(2)	(3)		(4)	(5)
	(6)					
A	(7)					
	(8)					
	(9)					
	(10)					
	(11)			(12)		
$oldsymbol{\mathrm{B}}$	(13)			(14)		
	(15)					
	(16)					
	(17)					
C	(18)					
	(19)					
	(20)					
D	(21)					

	(22)				
	(23)				
	(24)				
,	(25)				
	(26)				
$\mathbf{E}$	(27)				
	(28)				
	(29)				
	(30)				
	(31)				
	(32)				
	(33)				
	(34)				
	(35)				
	(36)				
F	(37)				
	(38)				
	(39)				
	(40)				
	(41)	(42)	(43)	(44)	(45)

	(1)	a	(2) b	(3) c		(4) a	(5) c		
	(6)	He went there with his family.							
	(7)	He learned the history in China and Taiwan.							
	(8)	Yes, they did.							
	(9)	He wrote his wish, "I want my family to keep healthy."							
	(10)	He would like to help them (visitors/foreigners).							
	(11)	tried			(12) held				
$\mathbf{B}$	(13)	to finish			(14) ate				
	(15)	most pop	oular						
	(16)	16) My father taught me how to ride a bike.							
	(17)	Is this the bag your brother is looking for?							
C	(18)	This lake is half as large as that one.							
	(19)	I have to cook dinner until they come home.							
	(20)	Why is this plastic bottle put on this desk?							
D	(21)	語彙・文法・内容・長さで評価							

	(22)	ウ								
	(23) その変わったカボチャは大きな卵のようだった。									
	(24)	What a big pumpkin that is !								
	(25)	ウ								
$\mathbf{E}$	(26)	彼はカボチャを育てたその農夫に会った。								
	(27)	He found one strange pumpkin.								
	(28)	It dropped from his hand and rolled down the hill.								
	(29)	Because the pieces of pumpkin landed suddenly near the fox.								
	(30)	お金を稼ぎたいから。								
	(31)	若い男からそのカボチャは卵で子馬を生むと聞いていたから。								
	(32)	32) a good role model								
	(33)	私は本当に人生を楽しんでいる大人を一人も知らなかった。								
	(34)	They were (so) poor (that) they (couldn't) have farm machines.								
	(35)	それは私が経験した中で一番大変な仕事だった								
	(36)	乳牛を育て、また焼き畑や干し草やアルファルファを育てて穫し蓄える仕事。								
F	(37)	大変な時でも喜びを見つけることができる人を大人だと述べている。								
	(38) 子育てを教えてくれるロールモデル。									
			に歳を重ねたらい れたロールモデノ		ごのように	こ死への	準備をする	ればいい	いか)	
	(39)	Because he thought becoming an adult would be boring and stressful.								
	(40)	He was to	old to patch the l	holes in h	is rubber	work b	oots.			
	(41) T (42) F (43) T (44) F (45) T									